PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE FOR THE 
MILL CREEK CANYON ROAD IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT

The Federal Highway Administration Central Federal Lands Highway Division (FHWA-CFLHD), in partnership with the Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest, Salt Lake County, and Millcreek, is inviting you to attend a public open house for the Mill Creek Canyon Road Improvements Project and provide input on environmental issues to be addressed in an environmental assessment. Two open houses will be held, one will be an online meeting and the other an in-person meeting.

The agencies are proposing road and trailhead parking improvements to the upper 4.6 miles of Mill Creek Canyon Road, from the Winter Gate to the Upper Big Water Trailhead, to enhance access and safety for motorists and recreationists. This project is currently in the environmental review and preliminary design phase. The open houses are being held to provide an update on the status and process and have been scheduled during a 30-day public input period, which is intended to solicit public feedback on resource issues or other concerns to be addressed as part of the National Environmental Policy Act process.

The online public open house will be held at the following time and location:
Tuesday, June 13, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. MDT
Register for the online open house here: https://slco.to/FLAPOpenHouse

The in-person public open house will be held at the following time and location:
Wednesday, June 14, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. MDT
Millcreek City Hall
3330 South 1300 East, Millcreek, UT 84106
Presentation starts at 6:00 p.m.
Representatives from FHWA-CFLHD and the partner agencies will be available to answer questions about the project from the public during the both open houses.
Public input provided between June 4 and July 3, 2023, will be considered by the project partners during the remaining phases of the environmental review and preliminary design processes. Feedback can be submitted by completing a paper form at the open house on June 14 or online at the project website. For more information on the Mill Creek Canyon Road Improvements project, including available environmental resource reports for public review, please visit the Salt Lake County project website at https://slco.org/planning-transportation/millcreek-road-improvements/. Project information is also available on the FWHA-CFLHD webpage at https://highways.dot.gov/federal-lands/projects/ut/flap-sla-10-1.

